June, 2018

Hello CHNSA Skiers,

It’s been a couple of months since the last of the die-hards took their final turns on the corn snow up on Lion’s Ridge and Bald Hill, and mud season is thankfully a distant memory.  Now we’re taking stock of what comes next for the summer season.

The core trails around Cobble Hill and Windekind Farm have been mowed, complements of Nils Smith, and the parking lot has been raked over and seeded, so we’d like to encourage you to take advantage of our landowners” hospitality and try a walk in the woods on these trails this summer.

We’ve taken a hit from the recent windstorm, as it knocked over several large trees, while snapping anchor bolts and blowing the hut off its stone foundation.  The same storm lifted the heavy cover off of our snowmobile trailer, damaging the hydraulic brackets and the fiberglass cover.  In addition to tending to these repairs, we are looking to reclaim the popular Crow’s Foot trail, which should be available again next winter now that logging in that area is complete.  This will be a significant effort involving extended excavator time and money.
Other trail projects for this summer/fall will include additional work on Chimera and The Gateway trails, which we plan to finish cutting and grading so we can groom up to dramatic, but very skiable, terrain at the 2200’ elevation.  This will involve the primary volunteer trailwork we depend on to maintain our extensive trail network, so stay tuned for workday appeals this summer and fall.  We are also looking at some stump removal and widening of upper Stagecoach Road to extend grooming on Stagecoach Road up to Lion’s Ridge.
These projects will lay the groundwork for a much larger effort in 2019, we hope with the help of a major Recreational Trails Program grant we’ll by applying for this winter, to complete projects still on the CHNSA drawing board.  To get there, we first need to fund this summer’s projects.  We have received a $3600 donation to cover the balance due on our second snowmobile and a second donation of $2000 toward this summer’s projects.  We hope to match these donations with an additional $2000 from members and friends of CHNSA.
If you are interested in making a tax-deductible donation to CHNSA, please submit to CHNSA at PO Box 43, Huntington, VT 05462.  And stay tuned for workday notifications!!
Thanks,

Dave Brautigam, President

CHNSA

